In the name of Allah, the Gracious, the Merciful
The brother, the wali, may God preserve him,

We are the residents of al-Tayyarah neighborhood, the area located to the west of Kaziyat
[1llegible].

Our suffering started a month or more when a neighbor rented a warehouse to one of the brothers
in the Islamic State, named Abu Aya al-Ansari. At the beginning of the rent the workshop was
supposed to be used as a carpentry workshop, but we were surprised a few days later by the
installation of a large generator that makes noise and makes a loud noise when it is running, in
addition 1s the sounds of 1ron, turning and blacksmithing machines from this workshop. Also,
many cars come to this workshop and the brothers gather, which poses a danger to us from the
enemy’s planes that do not distinguish and target everything.

We ask you, dear brother, to remove this workshop from the residential neighborhood.

And God 1s the granter of success.

Names of those affected — the neighbors:

[Thumb prints of the signees were provided next to each name]

[The following stamp was provided on the top of the page] The Islamic State — Wilayat Raqqah
— The Wali [and signed by] Abu Abdullah on 25 Muharram 1438 [26 October 2016].

[He also wrote the following note:]

To the emir of the city, may God protect him, visit the site and specify who it belongs to.





